



Cambodia Lisa & Joseph Ng Prayer Letter (88) February 2024

Dear family, brothers and sisters in Christ,

Greetings from Cambodia! We have been back in Phnom Penh for almost 3 months. It brings us joy to see our dear friends, and work with our local staff. We find it awesome to see the words of God is like a double-edged sword. Hebrews 4:12 says "For the word of God is living and active, sharper than any two-edged sword, piercing to the division of soul and of spirit, of joints and of marrow, and discerning the thoughts and intentions of the heart." When we read the Bible and pray with our staff from Tuesdays to Fridays the Holy Spirit teaches us many things, such as knowing the heart of God, yielding to the lordship of Christ, bearing the fruits of the Spirit, and more. Our local staff has been renewed through the years. We're confident that God will raise them up to do His work at Living Stone Church.

On Sunday December 24, 2023 Livingstone Church celebrated Christmas. When we were having lunch, Udom, our church staff, told people whoever can memorize 3 Bible verses would get a gift. Several went to memorize 3 verses and get a small gift. At our staff meeting, we agreed to lead the church to memorize one verse a month and the congregation can memorize 10 verses by Christmas 2024!

We will leave for Hong Kong on March 19th for a month before we go back to Canada. Our mission is organizing an event for us on Cambodia's work on April 5th from 7:30-9 pm. Hope we can meet and reconnect with you. Thank you so much for supporting and praying for us and our ministry in Cambodia. Please continue to praise God for His work and pray for our needs.

Praise items:

- One decision to follow Jesus in January, 2 more in February at the Livingstone Church.
- More people are coming to our Sunday services. Most of them are relatives and friends of our members.

Prayer requests:

- Home group on February 10th. Pray for more to join for fellowship and prayers.
- Baptismal class has started with 5 sisters. The water baptism is on March 8 which is a holiday.
- Sonlight Kindergarten: we need more students, especially in the afternoon because many go home after the morning session, and a new teacher.
- Continue to pray for the changing names of the land title of our building that will go smoothly. We need to pay a change of name tax of US\$9,500 and lawyer fee of US\$1,000.

Thank you. We are excited to see you all soon!

In His name,
Joseph and Liza Ng